




 

March 4, 2021 

 

Assembly Committee on Government Accountability and Oversight 

RE: Representative Rozar Testimony on AB 89 – relating to return to in-person work for state 
employees. 

 

Good afternoon Committee Chairman Knodl and members of the Assembly Committee on 
Government Accountability and Oversight.  I appreciate the opportunity to testify in favor of 
Assembly Bill 89. 

It is with my experience as a Registered Nurse, and interest in mental health that I would like to 
submit the following information for your consideration.  During the pandemic, The Martec 
Group, a global market research firm that is headquartered in Detroit, Michigan conducted a 
survey of 1,214 individuals to explore the impact working from home has had.  This study raises 
some alarming concerns regarding mental health, job satisfaction, motivation and production.  
Only 19 percent of employees said working from home caused their production to increase, 
while 40 percent stated their production had declined.   Additionally, job satisfaction and 
motivation had a 25 and 20 percent decline respectively.  Perhaps the most alarming finding of 
this study was the share of employees who considered themselves to have good mental health 
was more than cut in half, from 62 percent to 28 percent.   

The Professor of Sociology at Utrecht University, Tanja van der Lippe, along with Zoltan 
Lippenyi conducted a large scale survey that was published to the Wiley Online Library in 2019.  
This survey involved 9 European countries, 259 establishments, 869 teams, and 11,011 
employees to show the impact of working from home by co-workers.  This study found that 
working together is problematic when employees cannot exchange critical information because 
co-workers are not immediately available.  This requires more effort on the part of the individual 
to make use of their skills and knowledge.  In conclusion, digital presence cannot compensate for 
corporeal presence when viewed from the co-work perspective and it is important that state 
employees return to in-person work to better serve the State of Wisconsin.   

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


